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H A P P YH A P P Y
H O L I D A Y SH O L I D A Y S

“The best and most beautiful things in the
world cannot be seen or even touched.

They must be felt with the heart."



- Helen Keller



COUNCIL ON WINTER RECESSCOUNCIL ON WINTER RECESS
We are currently on our Winter Recess!We are currently on our Winter Recess!

Council will not have any Committee MeetingsCouncil will not have any Committee Meetings    
or Formal Session until January 3rd, 2023.or Formal Session until January 3rd, 2023.





In the meantime, Council offices will still beIn the meantime, Council offices will still be
working and hosting events. I like to takeworking and hosting events. I like to take

advantage of the open schedule during Recessadvantage of the open schedule during Recess
to spend more time our community.to spend more time our community.

Presidential Pop-Ups and Food DistributionsPresidential Pop-Ups and Food Distributions
are still underway so please contact my officeare still underway so please contact my office

if you'd like me to stop by your business orif you'd like me to stop by your business or
neighborhood.neighborhood.  




  WE ARE HERE TO HELP YOU! WE ARE HERE TO HELP YOU! My office is available byMy office is available by

phone and email.phone and email.




  PhonePhone: (313) 224-4505: (313) 224-4505
EmailEmail: councilmembersheffield@detroitmi.com: councilmembersheffield@detroitmi.com

ON THE COUNCIL TABLEON THE COUNCIL TABLE
INSIDE SCOOPINSIDE SCOOP

Here's what's going on with Council and things to look forward to 2023!Here's what's going on with Council and things to look forward to 2023!

DETROIT MEDIAN INCOMEDETROIT MEDIAN INCOME
ORDINANCEORDINANCE

I proposed this ordinance with purpose in mindI proposed this ordinance with purpose in mind
of expanding the supply of quality and trulyof expanding the supply of quality and truly
affordable housing in Detroit. It calls for anaffordable housing in Detroit. It calls for an

agreement between the City of Detroit and anyagreement between the City of Detroit and any
multi-family housing developments that receivemulti-family housing developments that receive

city funding and/or incentives.city funding and/or incentives.




The agreement will specify the minimumThe agreement will specify the minimum
number of units to be restricted and affordablenumber of units to be restricted and affordable

to qualifying households based onto qualifying households based on Detroit Detroit
Median IncomeMedian Income*. This ordinance will also be*. This ordinance will also be

coming in front of Council in the New Year.coming in front of Council in the New Year.




  **Detroit Median Income (DMI)Detroit Median Income (DMI) refers to the median household refers to the median household
income for the City of Detroit as determined byincome for the City of Detroit as determined by    the most currentthe most current

5-year data compiled by the U.S. Census Bureau.5-year data compiled by the U.S. Census Bureau.  

PROPERTY TAXPROPERTY TAX  
REFORM ORDINANCEREFORM ORDINANCE

RESPONSIBLE CONTRACTINGRESPONSIBLE CONTRACTING
ORDINANCEORDINANCE

EEnsure that all contractors are evaluatednsure that all contractors are evaluated
in a fair wayin a fair way
Ensure that unethical contractors do notEnsure that unethical contractors do not
receive public dollarsreceive public dollars
Emphasize investing in DetroitEmphasize investing in Detroit
Emphasize the need for apprenticeshipEmphasize the need for apprenticeship
programsprograms

I recently proposed a Responsible ContractingI recently proposed a Responsible Contracting
Ordinance. The main purposes of theOrdinance. The main purposes of the

ordinance are to:ordinance are to:  








Most recently, Responsible Contracting cameMost recently, Responsible Contracting came
before the Budget, Finance & Audit Standingbefore the Budget, Finance & Audit Standing
Committee and will be brought back in theCommittee and will be brought back in the

New Year.New Year.

I proposed an ordinance to reform Detroit'sI proposed an ordinance to reform Detroit's
property tax code. The goal of this ordinance isproperty tax code. The goal of this ordinance is

to make the property tax assessment andto make the property tax assessment and
appeal process more transparent, fair, andappeal process more transparent, fair, and

accessible to all property owners. Majoraccessible to all property owners. Major
changes include removing procedural barriers,changes include removing procedural barriers,
increasing transparency, and create oversight.increasing transparency, and create oversight.  




The reform ordinance has been drafted and isThe reform ordinance has been drafted and is

currently being approved by the Lawcurrently being approved by the Law
Department. It will come back before CouncilDepartment. It will come back before Council

once it is approved.once it is approved.






RECENT MEMOSRECENT MEMOS
ON THE COUNCIL TABLEON THE COUNCIL TABLE

Often, my office submits memorandums to get official answers to pressingOften, my office submits memorandums to get official answers to pressing
questions of our residents. My recent memos and resolutions include:questions of our residents. My recent memos and resolutions include:

Currently, the DLBA Currently, the DLBA Neighborhood LotsNeighborhood Lots
ProgramProgram allows homeowners to purchase allows homeowners to purchase

vacant lots near their property from thevacant lots near their property from the
Landbank. Once purchased, these lots can beLandbank. Once purchased, these lots can be
used for gardening and other neighborhoodused for gardening and other neighborhood

improvement projects.improvement projects.




In order to purchase the lot, the purchaserIn order to purchase the lot, the purchaser
must have the endorsement of their registeredmust have the endorsement of their registered
Block Club, a DLBA Community Partner, or theirBlock Club, a DLBA Community Partner, or their
District Manager or Deputy District Manager. IDistrict Manager or Deputy District Manager. I
requested an amendment to the program thatrequested an amendment to the program that

would authorize City Councilmembers aswould authorize City Councilmembers as
endorsers as well. This request will be broughtendorsers as well. This request will be brought

back before Council in the New Year.back before Council in the New Year.

TESTIMONIAL RESOLUTIONTESTIMONIAL RESOLUTION

RIGHT TO COUNSEL UPDATERIGHT TO COUNSEL UPDATEDDOT BILL OF RIGHTSDDOT BILL OF RIGHTS
RESOLUTIONRESOLUTION

I was pleased to request a resolution inI was pleased to request a resolution in
support of the proposed DDOT Bill of Rightssupport of the proposed DDOT Bill of Rights

that Detroit People's Platform presented to mythat Detroit People's Platform presented to my
office. This Bill of Rights enumerates theoffice. This Bill of Rights enumerates the

community's basic expectations from Detroit’scommunity's basic expectations from Detroit’s
transit department based on input receivedtransit department based on input received
from focus groups and essential bus riders.from focus groups and essential bus riders.  





The resolution was approved during formalThe resolution was approved during formal
session on November 22nd. session on November 22nd. Through thisThrough this

resolution, Council affirms its commitment toresolution, Council affirms its commitment to
residents of this city that rely on public transitresidents of this city that rely on public transit

as their sole means of transportation.as their sole means of transportation.  

I recentlyI recently submitted a memorandum requesting submitted a memorandum requesting
a status update on Right to Counsel funding anda status update on Right to Counsel funding and

the establishment of the Office of Evictionthe establishment of the Office of Eviction
Defense.Defense.





Last month, theLast month, the City selected the United City selected the United
Community Housing Coalition (UCHC) to manageCommunity Housing Coalition (UCHC) to manage

eviction defense. Next, the contract with UCHCeviction defense. Next, the contract with UCHC
will come before Council for approval.will come before Council for approval.





The new Office of Eviction Defense will be fundedThe new Office of Eviction Defense will be funded
for the next 3-years with $6 million in ARPAfor the next 3-years with $6 million in ARPA

funding. Separately, the Gilbert Familyfunding. Separately, the Gilbert Family
Foundation has pledged $12 million over theFoundation has pledged $12 million over the

next three years to provide eviction legal defensenext three years to provide eviction legal defense

I presented Mr. George Barnes withI presented Mr. George Barnes with
Testimonial Resolution. He has owned HeritageTestimonial Resolution. He has owned Heritage

Optical here in the city since 1975. He wasOptical here in the city since 1975. He was
Michigan's first Black optical center owner.Michigan's first Black optical center owner.

COUNCIL APPROVAL OFCOUNCIL APPROVAL OF
NEIGHBORHOOD LOT PURCHASESNEIGHBORHOOD LOT PURCHASES

PicturedPictured: Mr. George Barnes standing with: Mr. George Barnes standing with
Councimembers, holding his Testimonial Resolution.Councimembers, holding his Testimonial Resolution.





Keeping up with theKeeping up with the
PresidentPresident  

I held November's "Conversations" meeting,
joined by Avanath Capital Management. We

invited the developers to get an in-depth
update on the North End Landing Project

development. The goal was to make sure the
community was included on the progress and

able to hold meaningful dialogue on next
steps. The meeting allowed for community

members to engage with developers.



The development team presented with an
overview on the projects and an estimated

project timeline. The meeting finished with a
dynamic Q&A session.




UP NEXT: My next Conversations with Council
President meeting will be held in January 2023. See you

at the top of the year!


We were overjoyed to announce the first 34
recipients to receive the Neighborhood

Beautification Program (NBP) grants. The grants
awarded range from $500 to $15,000.




The NBP grants provide funding for Detroit-based
neighborhood associations, block clubs, and

organizations that currently own the property
where they want to carry out a project.




For those hoping to beautify their community but
do not own the land, the program will assist

organizations with purchasing or leasing vacant
lots owned by the Detroit Land Bank. For more

information, residents can e-mail Wayne Metro at
NBG@waynemetro.org or call (313) 388-9799. 

 

WANT IN? The next application round opens early next
year. To learn more, visit

waynemetro.org/neighborhood-beautification-grant

NEIGHBOROOD BEAUTIFICATIONNEIGHBOROOD BEAUTIFICATION
FUND GRANT AWARDSFUND GRANT AWARDS

CONVERSATIONS WITH CP:CONVERSATIONS WITH CP:
NORTH END EDITIONNORTH END EDITION

mailto:NBG@waynemetro.org
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjExMDQuNjYyMTQ3ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3VybGRlZmVuc2UuY29tL3YzL19faHR0cDovL3d3dy53YXluZW1ldHJvLm9yZy9uZWlnaGJvcmhvb2QtYmVhdXRpZmljYXRpb24tZ3JhbnRfXzshIU5jWFpTVThyZmNob0Vrc0khZXVzMzhQbHVWQWxLT1lWU0xrVV9Wa29BVEFFdXI1RVJqVjZzaTREOWIweFE1aTBrRjJoZktrU3huOEltWEdqU09fSTdEdHE5TXBWTGxFalJNNUlYZUY4S05YR2ctU0o4OUs4JTI0In0.DZS-pFsxMu1qZwS1YjTXJt2yCPEmMn3YGwEz9rnTYKQ%2Fs%2F504895019%2Fbr%2F147492702782-l__%3B!!NcXZSU8rfchoEksI!e_h8Nj7QY9ZunLlA2m2t_pDUpBOTxQsw6t87kFi5YnCe-am2fW73KBqH8te2LYMpwXC7RrFbfZRviAbyyiHRea4VAbl3hw%24&data=05%7C01%7CYvonne.Ragland%40detroitmi.gov%7Cd12ee2412ac84aceaf5008dac0cb6b33%7Ce154a7601d2d4ef68fd3ebc8b4ef31fd%7C0%7C0%7C638034277185509821%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aD4A5N6ZMtC8D1zRyNyG4yLb6ahncTZAV8xcuRYK8Vk%3D&reserved=0


Keeping up with theKeeping up with the
PresidentPresident  

I was honored to be selected as one of Crain's
Detroit 2022 40 Under 40! Every year, Crains
honors Detroiters that have made their mark

in the city before the age of 40. 



Crain's is a Detroit headquartered business,
which makes the honor even greater. Be sure

to support them at CrainsDetroit.com.



This acknowledgement and making history
with the City Council are definitely things that

I am proud of, but I am most proud of the
work and the impact that I've been able to

accomplish in improving the quality of life for
Detroiters. Wherever the residents of Detroit

choose to put me, I will serve.



“Everybody can be great
 because everybody can serve.”

- Martin Luther King, Jr



It's my favorite time of year! Giving Season     



Partnering with the Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, we
were able to host our annual Turkey Drive just
before Thanksgiving. Joined by my team, the

Kappas, many donors and volunteers, and a little
snow, we passed out hundreds of turkeys and

other Thanksgiving meal favorites. 



UP NEXT: I am hosting a Toy Drive later this month.
More details to come!

ANNUAL TURKEY DRIVE

CRAIN'S 40 UNDER 40CRAIN'S 40 UNDER 40



Keeping up with theKeeping up with the
PresidentPresident  

I had a blast as the Ringmaster at this year's
UniverSoul Circus Opening Night!




The UniverSoul Circus has been performing for
over 25 years. They feature acts from different

cultures all around the world. Beyond their
incredible talent, I'm also proud of the work that

they do for community. Annually, they host a
"Family Open House" for those experiencing
homelessness. They also have philanthropic

efforts to fight hunger, fight cancer, and
recognize outstanding leaders. 




This circus is fun-packed, inspiring, and enjoyable
for all ages. I'm so glad that we were able to be

back in-person for the first time since 2019.



ICYMI: Missed the show? Visit universoulcircus.com/detroit
to learn about more of their upcoming tour dates. They offer

a 25% discount for kids.

DDG DETROIT AGLOW
ANNUAL FUNDRAISER

UNIVERSOUL CIRCUSUNIVERSOUL CIRCUS
RINGMASTERRINGMASTER

Each November, Downtown Detroit Partnership
(DDP) hosts a fundraising event to support their
ongoing improvements to help grow Downtown
Detroit. This same weekend, DDP also presented

Detroit's 19th annual Tree Lighting.
 

The mission of the DDP is to cultivate economic
and social impact in Downtown Detroit by

connecting public, private and philanthropic
sectors, providing stewardship of public spaces

and developing programs that engage and
benefit all. 




They have served the City of Detroit for over 100
years and 80% of their funding goes to Business

Improvement Zone funding.



PICTURED: Eric Larson, the CEO of DDP and I at the
fundraiser. To learn more about DDP, visit

downtowndetroit.org



Save the DateSave the Date



Save the DateSave the Date



Save the DateSave the Date



Community UpdatesCommunity Updates  



News You Can UseNews You Can Use



See You Tomorrow is District 5's newest brunch restaurant located in
the North End. It opened in November after much anticipation. SYT is a
fast-casual brunch cafe, offering a diverse and tasty menu without the

usual wait. 



Some menu highlights include their egg scrambles, chicken & waffles,
and salmon croquettes. They have several vegetarian options as well.

SYT was also awarded a Motor City Match grant, which helped them to
rent the new space. They are open Tuesday-Sunday every week. Be sure

to visit them for breakfast or brunch!



View their menu and order online at sytdet.com. 

District 5 BusinessDistrict 5 Business
Spotlight!Spotlight!

SEE YOU TOMORROW IS LOCATED AT 7760
WOODWARD AVE, DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48202

See You Tomorrow



@MarySheffield




@MsMarySheffield




MarySheffieldCityCouncilPresident

STAY CONNECTEDSTAY CONNECTED

Happy Holidays to you all! 



I pray that your holidays are full of
love and warmth. May the New

Year bring you joy and abundance! 



Detroit, I look forward to serving
you in 2023.

Keep up with me on Social Media!


